
A38 Notter Bridge Drainage Improvements 

The Parish Council has been notified by National Highways of the following road 
works which could affect Pillaton residents.

Peter R Johnson                                                           20 August 2024

Monday 2 September to December 2024 

We’re improving the drainage on the A38 at Notter Bridge. This will maintain and 
improve safety for everyone, while reducing the need for unplanned closures. We’re 
also going to take the opportunity to carry out maintenance on the barriers and road 
surface, and clear vegetation. We’ll be using a mix of lane and overnight closures, 
starting on Monday 2 September. It will take us around three months.

Closure information


You’ll notice us working by the A38 at Notter Bridge from Monday 2 September. The 
A38 will then be closed between Landrake and Notter Bridge from 8pm Wednesday 
4 September to 6am Thursday 5 September. A diversion will be in place via 
Liskeard and Callington. For larger vehicles, please follow diversion route via 
Bodmin, Launceston and Callington. You can find maps of both routes on our 
webpage – link below.

Access will be maintained for anyone with direct access off the A38 within the 
closures. Please approach the closure gate for an escort. When the road reopens 
on Thursday morning, both east and westbound traffic will use the westbound 
carriageway in a contraflow. This means there will be no overtaking lane between 
Landrake and Notter Bridge. Please plan ahead and allow extra time for your 
journeys.

We’ll need some overnight closures as our work progresses to allow us to move the 
contraflow, ensuring we can work across the full width of the carriageway. The next 
closures are currently planned for overnight on Thursday 10 and Friday 11 October. 
We’ll post more details on our webpage and social media channels.

This work is subject to favourable weather conditions, for example heavy rain may 
affect the progress.

Where to find more information


You can visit nationalhighways.co.uk/sw-maintenance, just look for A38 Notter 
Bridge drainage improvements, contact our Contact Centre on 0300 123 5000 
(open 24/7), who will direct your enquiry to the team, or email: 
info@nationalhighways.co.uk.
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